The First Unitarian Church of St. Louis

5007 Waterman Blvd., St. Louis, Missouri

Monthly Meeting of the Board of Trustees
November 13, 2018
Minutes
6:40 PM
Call to Order

Present:  Kathy Wire, Joan Kindleberger, Kathy Wilke, Sarah Dashner, Andrea Berin, Charlie Kindleberger, Lynn Hunt.  Absent:  Erin Milligan, Joel Minor, Molly Oksner (but submitted vote via email), Gary James

· Ingathering






· Consent Agenda





· Administration/Program report
· Treasurer’s report and financial statements
· Report on Council -  Charlie Kindleberger reported on three issues:
· He has asked each committee to identify 1-3 goals, following a format circulated by the Council.  (It was later decided to share the responses as part of a discussion of the committees at the Midwinter Meeting.)  So far, the response has not been what he hoped.
· He described the workshop coming up this Sunday November 18 on homelessness, which will describe the nature and extent of the problem in St. Louis and explore how our church community can do more.
· He is working with Lynn to identify members who can be recruited to specific roles.  One current need is the Hanging of the Greens.  (Andrea Berin agreed to start the organization for that.)
· Follow up on old business: 
· Karen Siegrist reported on the Leadership Development Roundtable and brainstorming sessions organized by Tiffany Sewell.  Karen will work with Tiffany and Todd O’Boyle to put together a “short term” nominating committee to recommend a Policy Board candidate to replace Jacy Carpenter.

· Search Committee – Kathy Wire relayed that the committee is nearly finished with their submission.
· New Business 
· Lynn Hunt circulated a suggested schedule of required activities and events for both the Policy Board and the Church Council.  Members were asked to review them and submit changes before it is approved at the next meeting.
· There is not a canvass chair for 2019.  Kathy Wire will work with Steve Smidowicz  to determine Policy Board and Stewardship responsibilities and work to get a candidate.
· Mid-winter meeting agenda—The following items were discussed:
· Report from the Search Committee (probably short due to their involvement at that point in meeting candidates, which is confidential).

· Explanation of the new process and structure for Leadership Development and Nominating, along with steps identified in the two sessions described above.

· Share and discuss the committee goals generated by the Council, viewed as a way to get the congregation more aware and involved in what the committees are doing

· Share information (uncertain at this point how much there will be) about the playground plans 
· Action Items:  The Board unanimously approved the annual holiday collection for hourly staff, which will include all hourly and custodial and security staff who work with us regularly, though they may have other employment arrangements.
7:50   Adjournment  - Next meeting , December 11, 2018 


